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Hearts the Truest

By Dan Bowden ’76, Alumni Association President

reams of what can be help give us the power to advance toward a greater
and brighter future.

From the time the Chi Phi house was built at the corner of 17th Street
and Jordan Avenue extended, we have dreamed of creating a bigger and grander
addition to the existing structure. Ben Schmidt ’01, Ryan Kanzleiter 03 and
Jeremiah White 03 have taken this dream to heart and made an outstanding
presentation to those alumni in attendance at Homecoming on October 21! They
have been meeting with architects who have drawn initial renderings and created a
three-dimensional model which they shared with us at an informal meeting. Our
initial estimate is that the cost of adding approximately 7,500 square feet plus
connecting to and renovating the existing space will cost between $700,000 to
$900,000.

I understand that there have been false starts in the past, but there are several
differences today that make this dream appear more possible than ever!

1) Strength of Chapter

Our undergraduate chapter is as strong as it has ever been in both quality and
numbers of brothers. There are currently 50 brothers living in the house, approxi-
mately 30 undergraduates living elsewhere on campus, nine pledges in the fall class,
and four more committed for the spring.

2) Positive Cash Flow

Our total operation has been showing positive cash flow for the last few years rather
than struggling to break even as we have for most of our history.

3) Participation and Enthusiasm of Undergrads —
The current interest and enthusiasm for pursuing this idea has come from the
undergraduates rather being thrust upon them by the alumni.

4) Good, Resouvces to Tap

We now have over 900 living alumni, and we are in a greater
position collectively to share our resources of knowledge,
experience and financial wealth than ever before.

Much has been done, but there is much more to do. We
are moving into a phase wherein we will have a series of meet-
ings with the architects involving a small group of alumni and
undergraduates to fine-tune these plans and develop more
specific cost estimates. So far our costs have been nominal, but
this phase will require investing a few thousand dollars. We will
keep you advised of our progress and invite your input and
support.

Let’s band together to make the dream a reality!

This view of the property expansion three-dimensional model shows
how the house would look from the north side.
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Apfé/ Now?

tay in touch with the house, and meet

brothers from the last 40+ years who have

helped make our chapter what it is today!
Help keep communications flowing with brothers
who were in the house at the same time you were!
Become active in helping organize some of our
alumni events and projects!

There are many ways you can help lead Chi .
Phi, whether it is as a member of the board of
directors or as a member of a task force. The more
people who are active, the more fun we all have and
the more effective we are! Contact Dan Bowden 76
(317-590-0424; dbowden@talktotucker.com) for
details on how you can become more involved.

Howwcominﬁ

ho would have thought it could happen?
After an embarrassing loss to Michigan

the week before, the Hoosiers made the
great turnaround at Homecoming on October 21!
They defeated Big Ten co-leader Minnesota, 51-
43! Antwaan Randle El was spectacular to watch
setting a school record by personally rushing and
passing for 473 yards of total offense. Dozens of
Chi Phis were there from several states and every
decade of our existence at IU, and Don Meyer *60
did a great job of organizing activities.

Make plans now to join us at Little 500 on

April 21, 2001, and at some of our other alumni
events!

Inde ' '.o;:q

orey Gers *99 has developed an alumni web

site that will be up and running in the near

future, and Pete Gruber *80 has secured the
domain name, indianachiphi.org. The site will
include such sections as alumni contact information
(only for those who wish to be included), a photo
gallery, job postings, an events calendar and more!
We plan to do a special mailing when the site is
operating, but in the meantime, feel free to keep
checking. It is just a matter of coordinating the
final details before we are live on the Internet!

l/mderjmd: Seek to Improve
Conmumunication

By Jesse Marzouk "0

s Alumni Chair for the chapter, it has come to my atten-
tion in recent years that communication between the
undergraduate chapter and the alumni has some room

for improvement. In my opinion, creating and building a solid
relationship starts with good communication. One way to do this
would simply be to keep the alumni abreast of the events and
activities here at the house. With many alumni, however, this is
casier said than done.

I hope to tackle the difficult objective of improving commu-
nication and increasing alumni involvement through two meth-
ods. First, we are compiling a thorough list of e-mail addresses
for all alumni. Upon completion, I envision having the majority
of alumni covered in this list and will use this Tist to communi-
cate directly and more often with the alumni. I plan to send out
monthly e-mails with articles from undergraduate students
describing the happenings inside and outside of the house.

The second method, suggested by George Hall ’66, is to
have a representative from every graduation year stir interest and
further keep the alumni involved. Each representative would be
in charge of notifying members of the same graduation year
about alumni and chapter events. Brother Hall is working on
getting representatives from graduation years up through 1965. I
am in charge of finding individuals to fill the positions from
1966-2000. This process may take some time to get rolling, but
once it is in place, I think all of us will benefit greatly from it.

What does this all mean for you? First, in order to compile a
better alumni database, please send me your name, address,
phone number, and email address preferably through e-mail (my
contact information is below). Second, if holding a representa-
tive position sounds appealing to you, please either call or e-mail
me to further discuss the possibilities and responsibilities. I look
forward to hearing from many of you in the near future. My
contact information is: Jesse Marzouk 01, 1400 North
Jordan Ave., Bloomington, IN 47406; 812-330-8216;

jmarzouk@indiana.edu.

The cool guys behind the shades are
Kelly Gelarden *82 and Chris Perkins *90.
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Date/Time

December 2000
I3 (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.

jamu«uy 2001
10 (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.

February
3 (Saturday), 7:00 p.m.

7 (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.

March,

14 (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.
April

I'l (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.

21 (Saturday)
26 (Thursday), 6:00 p.m.

May

9 (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.
20 (Sunday), 2:00 p.m.
June

13 (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.
23 (Saturday), Time TBA

el
'l (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.
2| (Saturday), 2:00 p.m.

Auqust

Date and Time TBA
September

12 (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.
15 (Saturday), 5:00 p.m.

October

10 (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.
13, Time TBA

November
10 (Saturday), 7:00 p.m.

|4 (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.

December
12 (Wednesday), 7:00 p.m.

Aluwmnt Calendar ovaentr

Event

Guy’s Night Out

Guy’s Night Out

Valentine’s Dinner

Guy’s Night Out

Guy’s Night Out

Guy’s Night Out
Little 500
Senior Recognition

Guy’s Night Out
*Bump Day Pit Row Rally

Guy’s Night Out
*Canoe Trip

Guy’s Night Out
*Summer Cookout

Indians Baseball Game

Guy’s Night Out
Dinner and a Cruise

Guy’s Night Out
Homecoming vs. Illlinois

Dinner and a Movie

Guy’s Night Out

Guy’s Night Out

* Indicates a Famjg/ Event!

Details

Rock Bottom, 10 W. Washington St.

Joe’s Grill #1, 6645 E. 82nd St.

Palomino Restaurant, 49 W. Maryland — Bring your Chi Phi girl

Johnson County Line, just east of Greenwood Mall, one week early
so as not to conflict with Valentine’s Day

Johnson County Line

Joe’s Grill #3, 11621 N. Fishers Station Dr.
Activities at Chapter house and Race
Meet at Chapter house

Rick’s Boatyard
Indianapolis 500 Grandstand

Rick’s Boatyard
Sugar Creek near Crawfordsville

T
<F

Have an activity you want
to add to the Alumni
Calendar of Events? Call
Dan Bowden at

Rick’s Boatyard
Place TBA

- 3]7-580-78%6 0r

e-mail him at dbowden@

talktotucker.com.
Rick’s Boatyard

Rick’s Boatyard — Bring your Chi Phi girl

Rick’s Boatyard

Hollywood Bar and Filmworks, 247 S. Meridian
Bring your Chi Phi girl

Joe’s Grill #2, 8932 E. 96th St.

Rock Bottom, 10 W. Washington St.
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2000-07

Chapter Officers

President
Drew Richey 03

Vice President
Mike Graham °02

J‘ecr&tar/v
Brian Voiner ’02

Treasurer
Derek Kiefer ’03

HoM&Mmager
Ryan Sims °01

Historian
Adam Barnett *03
Risk Manager

Kevin Gfell 01

Rush Chairman
Adam Lueken 03

Welcome Pleage:!

Don Cavvtllo
Arlington Heights, ll.

Eric]. Davie
Carbondale, Ill.

Brad Marr
McPherson, Kan.

C/ml:toplter Moss

Darien, lll.

Tvavis Newell
Portland, Ind.

Steve Ralph

Martinsville, Ind.

Patvick West
Clarksville, Ind.

Matthew Welnak
Keene, N.H.

Chapter Update

By Ben Schmidt ’01, Chapter President

reetings brothers! As Dan
Bowden talked about in his
column on page 1, the Tota

Delta chapter house extension is farther
along to becoming a reality than ever
before! From the moment we under-
graduates were initiated, we pledged to
ourselves that it would be built before
we graduated. And while completion
will not happen right away, it is realistic
to believe that it can be completed by
the time this year’s freshman class
graduates. This can only happen,
though, if you help! Join us at Little
500 to see formal plans, and to find
out how you can make this a reality.

I will back up Dan’s claim that the
undergraduate chapter right now is
very strong. By the end of the first
semester, we will be off restrictions
stemming from last year’s Little 500,
and already things look good for next
semester. We are paired with Alpha
Gamma Delta for the 2001 IU Sing
Production, and we are excited to get
working on that. Even with social
restrictions for us for rush this year, we
pulled in a fall pledge class of nine very
tight and very strong pledges, with
tour more already committed for the
spring.

In intramurals, we are beginning
play in the Crimson division this year.
While competition has definitely been
tougher against the bigger houses on
campus, we are continuing to show

Asthe /wlida}/ season approaches, the
Indiana chi Phi Alumni Association
and undergraduates wish yow and
your family all the best for the vest of
the year and in 2007!

what Chi Phi is all about in athletics.
On the philanthropy side of things,
planning has already begun for the
2001 IU /Chi Phi Bowl-For-Kids-Sake
benefiting the Big Brothers/Big Sisters
of Monroe County. Last year, in our
first year as a sponsor of the event, we
actively recruited and managed Greek
participation in the event, raising over
$22,000 for Big Brothers/Big Sisters!
Chi Phi brothers worked both nights
of the event which was the largest
Greek philanthropy on campus.

In other news, we have a new
house director this year. Jerry Curry
’60 took over at the position at the
beginning of the year, but after accept-
ing employment in Indianapolis for
Clarian Health as a full-time chaplain,
he was unable to continue the role. To
fill the void, Don Meyer *61 has taken
over the position. We are all very
excited to begin working with him.

While this year’s Little 500 may
not have the glitz and glamour of last
year’s 50th running, it will be an event
for which we want to see each of you
back to Bloomington. This year’s tecam
has been training since this summer,
and is the odds-on favorite to win
going into the race this year. Three of
four riders are back from last year, so
hopes are sky-high! Please come be
part of what should be a victory
celebration!

Visit our Web site at
http:/lwww.indiana.edu/~chiphi

Want to contact the c/tapter house?
Our e-mail address is

chiphi@indiana.edu
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Recojm'tion/ ﬁ)r Our
Outrtandinj underjmduate;!

ave Estes ’69 and Don Meyer *60 attended
the annual Greek Awards Banquet that took
place November 8, 2000, in Assembly Hall.
Both were very proud when the night was over.
The Chi Phis stood tall by receiving awards for:
¢ Qutstanding Philanthropy Project
e Merit Scholarship — Ben Pinsky "01
e Chapter President of the Year — Ben Schmidt "01
o Greek Man of the Year — Kevin Gfell 01
It was a great evening for the men of Chi Phi!

Pavents Club Alive and Well

hi Phi parents held a work weeksend in July

helping the chapter to sparkle a little brighter

via painting, cleaning and general sprucing up.
They also contributed a tidy sum of money that the
undergrads plan to use for an as yet unspecified
beautification project. Way to go, moms and dads! The
alumni thank and salute you.

Brothers Steve Pappas 76, Dan Bowden °76
(standing), Bill Glesing *75, and Bill Jarrett 75
(seated) enjoy a few laughs at the summer cookout.

Have a great photo you’d like to share with others in our
fraternity? Well, you can, through the Iota Delta Update
Alumni News. Weddings, reunions and other special occasions
or events can all be shared through our newsletter, and
might even spur other brothers to get together.

Send us your photo along with a description of the event
and identifications for everyone in the picture. We will return
the photo, so please include a note with your name and
address, and we’ll mail it as soon as the newsletter is printed.

Send photos to Indiana Chi Phi Alumni Association, Alumni
Records Office, P.O. Box 88, Carmel, IN 46032-0088.

Rob Stambaugh 02, Adam Barnett '03, Ben Schmidt ’01, Aaron
Arnett 02 and Eugene Donahue 02 pose at the College of
Excellence at Miami of Ohio this past summer.




In April 2000, David J. Beldus ’59 (490 Larkspur Rd.,
Estes Park, CO 80517) returned to Indiana University to
participate in the Little 500 bike race. He rode in the 1950-
59 group and finished first out of 60 alumni riders from that
decade. David is a grassland and forest fire fighter with the
U.S. government. He was a member of the S-58T helicopter
crew at the Clear Creek fire in Idaho earlier this year.

Our condolences to Phillip G. Mosbaugh ’60 (623 Round
Hill Rd., Indianapolis, IN 46260) on the loss of his wife,
Vera, in May 2000. He is a urologist with Urology of
Indiana.

Philip M. Frank *61 (4474 Arbor Cove Cir., Oceanside,
CA 92054) has been enjoying retirement for several years
and can usually be found on one of the golf courses in San
Diego County. He’s been the men’s club champion for two
years at Emerald Isle Golf Course. When he wrote in April,
Philip was looking forward to the arrival of his first grand-
child in June of this year.

In 1999, Robert N. Szalay 64 (999 N. Lake Shore Dr.,
#4A, Chicago, IL 60611; szalayr@aol.com) retired as
president of PKS Computer Services, a computer
outsourcing company he co-founded in 1990. With his wife
and teenaged son, he’s returned to the Windy City and is
living downtown. Bob’s daughter is a freshman at Emory
University in Atlanta.

Thomas J. Rupert ’67 (724 Williams, Van Wert, OH
45891; thomas@im3.com) shot his first hole-in-one in
March 2000. He is the owner of T&]J Rupert, a paint
contracting business.

In a new venture, J. Kevin Johnson 81 (580 Camelot Dr.,
Seymour, IN 47274; kjohnson@hsonline.net) is president of
Johnson Advisors. Involved in brokerage work, he puts
buyers and sellers of businesses together. Kevin has two
children. Not long ago, he played a round of golf with old
friends John Warner ’81 and Pete Gruber ’80.

Douglas E. Givan ’82 (7614 Dry Branch Ct., Indianapolis,
IN 46236; besinc@earthlink.net) was ordained in September
2000 as associate pastor at Messiah Lutheran Church in
Brownsburg. “God bless the Chi Phis!”

Correspondence for Steven E. Givan ’85 can be sent to a
new address at 302 Hickory Dr., Greenfield, IN 46140. He
started an advertising Web site on the Internet at
indianagaragesale.com and was hoping it would be up and
running by this November.

After being honorably discharged from the Navy, dentist

Shawn L. Thompson 85 (6235 Pembridge, Toledo, OH
43615; head2toe@worldnet.att.net) joined Paul S. Kozy &
Associates, a reconstructive and cosmetic dentistry practice.

Kenneth M. Lampos 86 (7853 Ashton Woods Dr.,
Portage, MI 49024; klampos@35r.rjf.com) has been pro-
moted to vice president at Raymond James & Associates and
welcomed the arrival of his second child, Luke. Last March,
he had a great time on the annual “Vegas” trip with Keith
Wester ’85, Jeff Johnston ’87, Dave Chronister ’88 and
Phil Collignon ’87 for the NCAA tournament.

With his wife, Marcia, and two sons, Mark A. Lushell ’86
(12110 Ellingwood Dr., Carmel, IN 46032; mlushell@
aol.com) has left Ohio and relocated back to the Hoosier
State. He is now a sales manager for ADC.

Brian D. Dix "91 (155 Jordan Pl., Fayetteville, GA 30215;
cyranocyrano@hotmail.com) is a project manager at NCR, a
computer hardware and solution provider. He and Marie-
Daniele have been married in 1998, and Brian’s pledge
brother, Rob Brainerd 91, was a groomsman.

When not working on his Ph.D. in public administration and
policy in New York, Roddrick A. Colvin ’92 (742 Madison
Ave., #8, Albany, NY 12208; rc0348@cnsvax.albany.cdu)
spends time in Seattle, Wash. He congratulates William
Pridemore *92 on his new position at the U. of Oklahoma.

William A. Pridemore 93 (1704 W. Robinson St., Apt. B,
Norman, OK 73069; pridemore@ov.edu) was given an
award for Academic Excellence as the top graduate student
in the School of Criminal Justice at the Rockefeller College
of Public Affairs and Policy in Albany. He also received a
graduate fellowship /dissertation grant from the National
Institute of Justice to complete his dissertation, “Social
structure and homicide in post-Soviet Russia.” This fall, he
was to become an assistant professor of sociology at the
University of Oklahoma. William spent his 30th birthday
with Roddrick Colvin 92 in Prague and visited Morocco

and the Canary Islands with him. William was looking forward

to seeing alumni at the wedding of Brad Jackson ’94.

Heather and Eli M. Portnoy 95 (10207 Glen Abbey Ln.,
Fishers, IN 46038; cliandheather@carthlink.net) announce

the birth of their first child, Isaac, in November 1999. Eli is
a stockbroker at Charles Schwab & Co.

Dennis N. Wolkin ’96 (341 Asbury Commons, Apt. E,
Atlanta, GA 30338; denniswolkin@hotmail.com) is working
on his MBA at Georgia Tech. He and Betsy Harman wed in
July of this year.

“The men of Chi Phi helped shape me into who I am,”
writes teacher Brandon K. Herrenbruck 00 (284M
Pinecroft Dr., Taylors, SC 29687; mrhiu@hotmail.com).
“What a great house and great men.” He married earlier this
year. Former roommate Chad Reed "00 was a groomsman
in the wedding and David VanRooy ’00, Mike Sward ’00

and Nick Barger 00 were in attendance.
3360



